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Vivat Jesus, 

Hope all is well with all of you as we begin the 2019 new year. 

Our work toward becoming a Star Council has not been successful so far this Council year.  We have six months to 
recruit new members, complete works of Charity and make our community a better place.  Please help with this worthy 
Council achievement, it needs everyone’s attention. 

We need a new chairperson for the Council Basketball Hoop Shoot program.  Matt Miller has chaired the position for 
many years but has decided not to continue with this position.  The Council thanks Matt for all his efforts these many 
years.  Please consider undertaking this worthy youth project for the council. 

Roger Pamment, our Bingo Chairperson, has reported that one of the bingo teams is in need of workers till our “Snow 
Birds” return this spring.  Please contact us soon if you can help. We work every three weeks as part of a team.  Some 
Council “HEROES” work every week to make this project go.  The bingo proceeds are our biggest charity resource.  
Please consider working on this project. 

Dues notices have been mailed.  Please send your dues in soon.  Reminder notices cost time and money to re-mail, 
please help with this collection. 

The Lent Fish Fry will start March 1st.  Yes, we are starting before Ash Wednesday even happens.  We are trying 
something new this year.  Our plans are to keep “GOOD FRIDAY” HOLY this year, with no fish fry that last Friday of Lent.  
Please save these seven Fridays to help us work on this project or at least join us for a meal.  We need prep cooks, set up 
hall team, main cooks, meal checkers, servers, and the cleanup team. 

Phil Hover has a few youth projects coming up the next few months.  I will give dates and times as they become 
available. 

Please help at Church when you see a need.  The Knights have been asked to be more proactive at the church level. We 
need to be ushers, greeters at the door, serve mass if needed, complete pre-mass set up.  

Thanks to Dan Wydick, for spearheading the “Hand Sanitizer” project at St. Mary Church. 

The Council helped St. Mary Schools with their Lottery Calendar Project by donating $2,000.  Thanks, Jim Clauto, for 
leading the project for the school. 

Thanks to Chris Slater, for taking on the project of being the drop off source for the hall supplies. 

Many worthy Knights, working many worthy projects.  Keep up your good works. 



Speaking of the Bingo Program here is an appeal from our Bingo Chairperson. The picture should be a familiar one to 
anyone who has worked at or attended our Tuesday Bingo.  

 

“Two of our most active bingo workers are Joanne Benny and her granddaughter, Audrey. Although they are not official 
members of the Council they are there every week, rain, sleet or snow to help make our bingo a success. As your Bingo 
Chairperson, I ask all of you who are 

“I would like to thank all of you who gave up your holiday time on New Year’s Day for Bingo. I hope I don’t forget 
anyone:  Rick Garcia, John Winblad, Kurt Dunham, Frank Wunderlich, Bill Zolp, Bill Van Ooy, Dan Wydick, Blaine Douglas, 
Tim Janssen, Jim Sipka and of course, Joanne and Audrey.” Thank you all, Roger. 

members to consider joining these two dedicated people. We only ask you to work 
every third week.” 

 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Bill Zolp, GK 

 
 
 

 

 


